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NOTE FROM 
THE CHAIR

Out with the old and in with the new, as the 
saying goes.

With all of its triumphs and difficulties 2015 is now 
only a memory and we move forward into a new year 
that will bring a whole new set of challenges.

As we enter 2016, the Board of Directors of 
the MPWWA want to extend our best wishes 
to association members and their families for 
a happy, healthy and prosperous year. 

After a six-year hiatus, Saint John, N.B., Cana-
da’s oldest incorporated city, will play host to the 
Maritime Provinces Water and Wastewater As-
sociation Training Seminar in April 2016. Plans 
are being finalized for the 36th edition of the 
MPWWA’s annual event being held at the Delta 
Brunswick Hotel running from Apr. 17-20, 2016.

The always-popular Suppliers Equipment 
Trade Show will occupy the Royal Ballroom on 
Apr. 18 and feature 64 booths displaying water 
and wastewater related equipment and services. 
The Trade Show has always been a staple at our 
annual training seminar and a big shout out of 
thanks goes to the suppliers both past and present 
that have made the advancements in technology 
available to the MPWWA membership.  The com-
mittee has put together a varied selection of train-
ing workshops that should provide something for 
everyone. Don’t miss the opportunity to network 
with fellow operators and perhaps make impor-
tant contacts in your field that could help out in 
the performance of your day-to-day duties.

It was in Saint John in 2010 that the MPWWA 
introduced a silent auction benefitting a charity 
in the host city. Jerry Villard and the auction com-
mittee are beating the bushes to round up items 
for our 7th annual event, which will benefit The 
Community Autism Centre. Being the parent of 
an autistic child and having leaned on CACI for 
support and resources over the years, this is a 
cause that is very near and dear to my heart.

Continued on page 12

■■ By Kathy Johnson

Special to MPWWR
SAINT JOHN, N.B. – The Saint John Common 

Council approved Port City Water Partners as the 
supplier for the Saint John mega Safe Clean Drink-
ing Water Project (SCDWP) in November.

Under the 33-year project agreement, Port City 
Water Partners will design, build, finance, operate 

and maintain a new water treatment plant and 
storage reservoirs. The consortium of companies 
will also design, build and finance 26 kilometers of 
pipeline to renew the city’s water transmission and 
distribution system. 

“This is a two-part project with a single con-
tract for all work,” said project manager Dean 
Price.

The project includes the construction of a new 

75-million litre per day water treatment plant and 
storage reservoirs on the city’s east side. Additional 
infrastructure includes source improvements such 
as dams and intakes, transmission and pumping, 
along with well site development, Spruce Lake 
Pumping Station upgrades, and structural pipeline 
rehabilitation.

Continued on page 12

Under a 33-year agreement, consortium to build, maintain new treatment plant and storage reservoirs

Saint John’s mega water project  
breaks ground in March

Workers clean and develop production wells that will supply the Saint John’s West side with drinking water once the city’s new water treatment plant is completed.  
- Submitted photo
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SAINT JOHN, N.B. – The proceeds of the sev-
enth annual Silent Auction during the 2016 
MPWWA Training Seminar will be donated to the 
Community Autism Centre in Saint John.

An effort that with a small group of parents in 
1998 has grown into a centre that works with more 
1,500 people living with Autism Spectrum Disor-

der (ASD) in the Saint John area.
ASD and autism are umbrella terms for a group 

of brain development disorders characterized, in 
varying degrees, by difficulties in social interac-
tion, verbal and non-verbal communication and 
repetitive behaviours. The symptoms are present 
from early childhood and affect daily function-

N.B.’s Community Autism Centre to receive MPWWA auction proceeds
ing. The term spectrum refers to the wide range 
of symptoms, skills and levels of disability in func-
tioning that can occur in people with ASD. Some 
children and adults with ASD are able to perform 
all activities of daily living while others require 
substantial support to perform basic activities.

“We really appreciate the commitment of the 
members of the Maritime Provinces Water and 
Wastewater Association with their upcoming si-
lent auction,” said Deb MacDonald, CACI founder 
and executive director. “When one considers what 
your members do in their job for our Maritime 
provinces and what your members are commit-
ting to do as an association for our community, I 
thank you.

“Simply put, we provide counselling, employ-
ment support for adults living with ASD, advocacy, 
training for parents and professionals, community 
connecting along with parent support and access 
to the most current information and resources 
around ASD. And we do it all for free, no member-
ship required, no fees and no small print. We have 
a very small number of paid staff…one full time 
and one part-time, the rest of our people support 
comes from our Board and from our volunteers. 
We do all of this out of one room so our adminis-
tration costs are very low while our dollars raised 
go primarily to our families and resources needed 
to support our families and persons living with 
ASD.”

At the 2015 Training 
Seminar, MPWWA pre-
sented The Joyriders 
P.E.I. with a cheque for 
$5,850.

In 2014, the MPWWA 
raised $5,600 for Sup-
portive Housing for Young 
Mothers in Nova Scotia.

MPWWA
Board of Directors 2015-2016

Executive Secretary, Clara Shea
Phone: 902-434-8874
Fax: 902-434-8859
contact@mpwwa.ca

Treasurer, Craig Gerrior
Phone: 902-755-2237
Fax: 902-755-3065
cgerrior@newglasgow.ca

Chair, Rob Hamilton
Phone: 506-649-7928
Fax: 506-658-2813
rob.hamilton@saintjohn.ca

Vice Chair, Jerry Villard
Phone: 902-393-6281
Fax: 902-569-5000
jvillard@townofstratford.ca

Secretary, Nicola Anderson
Phone: 902-563-5774
Fax: 902-563-5775
nsanderson@cbrm.ns.ca

Webmaster, Rick Larlee
Phone: 506-460-2224
Fax: 506-460-2013
rick.larlee@fredericton.ca

Training Coordinator, Tim Henman
*DND WSPOL
Phone: 902-802-3595
Fax: 902-427-0212
timothy.henman@forces.gc.ca

Zone 1, Nicolas Legere
Phone: 506-726-2727
Fax: 506-726-2687
nicolas.legere@caraquet.ca

Zone 2, Trevor Douthwright
Phone: 506-372-3243
Fax: 506-372-3225
salisburyworks@nb.aibn.com

Zone 3, Rob Hamilton
Phone: 506-649-7928
Fax: 506-658-2813
rob.hamilton@saintjohn.ca

Zone 4, Rick Larlee
Phone: 506-460-2224
Fax: 506-460-2013
rick.larlee@fredericton.ca

Zone 5, Nancy Llewellyn-Rafuse
Phone: 902-543-4254
Fax: 902-543-0976
nancyl@bridgewater.ca

Zone 6, Bill Cannon
Phone: 902-538-4024
Fax: 902-538-3724
bcannon@town.berwick.ns.ca

Zone 7, Kevin Kelloway
Phone: 902-435-9300
Fax: 902-435-8403
kevink@halifaxwater.ca

Zone 8, Nicola Anderson
Phone: 902-563-5774
Fax: 902-563-5775
nsanderson@cbrm.ns.ca

Zone 9, Jerry Villard
Phone: 902-393-6281
Fax: 902-569-5000
jvillard@townofstratford.ca

Zone 10, Tim Henman
*DND WSPOL
Phone: 902-802-3595
Fax: 902-427-0212
timothy.henman@forces.gc.ca

Zone 11, Mark Francis
*Director at Large (NB & PEI)
Phone: 506-261-4604
mark.1978@outlook.com

Zone 12, Craig Gerrior
*Director at Large (NS & NL)
Phone: 902-755-2237
Fax: 902-755-3065
cgerrior@newglasgow.ca

Past Chair, Todd Richard
Phone: 902-798-6681
Fax: 902-798-5679
todd.richard@town.windsor.ns.ca

Commercial Rep., Jeff Jensen
Phone: 902-462-3807
Fax: 902-462-3407
jjensen@muellercanada.com

Commercial Rep., Andre Van Der Velden
Phone: 902-450-1177
Fax: 902-450-1170
andre.van.der.velden@xyleminc.com

Environment Canada, Paul Klaamas
Phone: 902-426-4378
Fax: 902-426-6434
paul.klaamas@canada.ca

New Brunswick, Denis Chenard
Phone: 506-453-2200
Fax: 506-453-7945
denis.chenard@gnb.ca

Nova Scotia, Alan Benninger
Phone: 902-625-4285
Fax: 902-625-3722
alan.benninger@novascotia.ca

Prince Edward Island, Andrew MacDonald
Phone: 902-368-5043
Fax: 902-368-5830
andrewmacdonald@gov.pe.ca

Newfoundland & Labrador, Deneen Spracklin
Phone: 709-729-1158
Fax: 709-729-0320
dspracklin@gov.nl.ca

Seminar Coordinator, Delbert Reeves
Phone: 902-393-7841
reevesdelbert@gmail.com

7174129

McLENNAN SALES
303 Golden Grove Rd.,

Saint John, N.B.
E2H 2V5

Phone: (506) 634-3112
Fax: (506) 634-0480

McLENNAN SALES
40 Loftus St.

Moncton, N.B.
E1E 1E2

Phone: (506) 857-1082
Fax: (506) 857-9006

McLENNAN SALES
111 Wright Ave.
Dartmouth, N.S.

B3B 1K6
Phone: (902) 468-1500

Fax: (902) 468-2721

CORPORATION
www.mclennansales.com

MuNICIPAL
• PVC Water & Sewer Pipe
• Ductile Iron Pipe
• HDPE Pipe & Fittings
• Fire Hydrants, Gate Valves
• Septic and Drainage Products
• Geotextile
• HDPE Culverts
• Electrofuse Fittings for HDPE
• Water Sampling Stations
• Blow-Off Hydrants

• Waterworks Tools
• Other Associated Products

INDuSTRIAL
• Glass Lined Pipe
• PVC SCH 40/80, SDR 26
  Pipe & Fittings
• PVC Valves for Industrial and
  Process Applications
• Storm water management  
   solutions

7181886



Page 3January 2016   Maritime Provinces Water & Wastewater Report PROFILE

MPWWR PROFILE: Vivianne Pineo
Every issue the MPWWR shines a spotlight on a MPWWA member making a difference in this industry.  
Vivianne Pineo, Lead Operator of the Falmouth Wastewater Treatment Plant in Hants County is the focus of our October issue.

■■ By Brittany P. Curran

Special to MPWWR
WEST HANTS, N.S. – Vivianne Pineo never an-

ticipated becoming a part of the wastewater indus-
try, but now she can’t imagine working anywhere 
else.

As the Lead Operator of the Falmouth Wastewa-
ter Treatment Plant — located in the Municipality of 
West Hants, Nova Scotia — Pineo is certified as both 
a Level 2 Wastewater operator and a Level 1 Water 
Treatment Operator. Her daily responsibilities vary 
and range from maintenance to lab testing.

“I have been working [there] for approximately 
10 years,” says Pineo. “[But] I have not always been 
in the same role. I started out as a technician with 
the Public Works Department in 2002.”

Wastewater treatment involves converting 
wastewater into a reusable effluent. Pineo’s depart-
ment tackles potable water and the sanitary sewer 
service for Falmouth and Three Mile Plains, as well 
as Solid Waste Management—like recycling—for 
the Municipality of West Hants.

Having formerly worked in the hospitality in-
dustry for several years, Pineo expected to stay in 
that field.

“I honestly never thought this would be the 
route I would take when I started, but an opportu-
nity presented itself and it seemed like a challenge 
I’d like to try,” she says. “So here I am, many years 

later, still being challenged and enjoying it much 
more than I ever thought I would.”

Pineo grew up in the Annapolis Valley, specifi-
cally Kentville and New Minas, and attended Hor-
ton District High School in Greenwich. In her spare 
time, she blends personal interests with a passion 
for community as both a volunteer firefighter with 
the Brooklyn Fire Department (BFD) and a mem-
ber of the BFD Actors Theatrical Society.

“We are a not-for-profit organization that per-
forms dinner theatre shows to help raise funds for 
the fire department,” she says. “I also enjoy making 
wine and spending time with friends and family.”

Her professional accomplishments are plenty, 
but a particularly proud moment ensued just last 
winter.

“We experienced major mechanical failures and 
situations were exacerbated by freezing tempera-
tures,” she says. “With assistance from Alan Ben-
ninger [the MPWWA’s NS Government Rep], we 
were able to turn a very bad situation into a very 
positive one with perseverance and dedication. It 
was a learning experience for sure.”

Pineo has been in the wastewater business for 
nearly 14 years now, and is certainly looking for-
ward to future advances.

“I have seen tremendous changes in the industry 
even in my short career. There’s always something 
new and I’m very excited to see what’s coming 
next.” Vivianne Pineo, Lead Operator of the Falmouth Wastewater Treatment Plant in Hants County.

FREDERICTON, N.B. – NB Power crews have re-
paired a valve that malfunctioned on Dec. 22 at the 
Mactaquac Generating Station, which resulted in 
the release of about 3,180 liters (700 gallons) of non-
hazardous, biodegradable Teresso 46 lubricating oil 
into the St. John River.

The release occurred in the late afternoon at which 
time the river flows through the station were 850,119 
liters per second (187,000 gallons per second).

Some of the oil was contained on the site and col-

lected that evening. An undetermined amount is 
being recovered from the river by a licensed cleanup 
contractor.

Teresso 46 is non-hazardous, has a low eco-toxic-
ity, is not expected to be harmful to aquatic organ-
isms, and is biodegradable.

“While the material released would have quickly 
dissipated, we are advising the public out of respect 
for those who live and work near the river,” said Keith 
Cronkhite, vice-president of generation and business 

development for NB Power.
Based on the river flows at the time, the concentra-

tion in the river would have been 1 part per million 
minutes after the event, with the concentration fur-
ther diminishing quickly over time.

The release was immediately reported to federal 
and provincial environmental authorities, as well as 
the Kingsclear First Nation.

Sackville Tribune-Post

“While the material released would 
have quickly dissipated, we are advising 
the public out of respect for those who 
live and work near the river.”

– Keith Cronkhite

Non-hazardous oil released at N.B.’s 
Mactaquac Generating Station

Water treatment plant on target for fall completion 

A year after (February) approving the contract 
for the design-build of Corner Brook’s new water 
treatment system, Steve May is confident in saying 
the project is still $15 million under the original 
tenders.

The (Newfoundland & Labrador) city’s director 
of operational services says the agreement with Po-
merleau of Montreal is filled with guarantees, and 
maintaining the estimated price tag of about $49 
million-$50 million is just one of them.

That is still much lower than the $60 million-$65 
million the tenders came in at in 2010. That was 
for a project which was originally estimated and 
approved through federal and provincial funding 

at $36 million.
Trials and tribulations of the project have been 

well publicized, right up until the time the project 
was eventually approved through the unique de-
sign-build concept. The plant alone had come in 
at $41 million through the original tender process, 
but is now estimated at about $28 million.

Pomerleau provided the smallest and simplest 
plant design, said May. Like some of the other bid-
ders its design featured the dissolve air floatation 
(DAF) system that has been chosen. That company 
also submitted the lowest estimate for annual oper-
ating cost to the city.

Last summer, Pomerleau conducted a pilot trial 
at the site, using a mini version of the proposed 
plant.

“They processed our water, the exact water we 

will be running through our water treatment plant 
for a 30-day process,” May said. “They tried all 
kinds of different chemical combinations, and it 
proved to be very successful.”

He said it confirmed the design and that there 
are other operational savings which can be realized.

The construction phase is underway, beginning 
with site preparation in fall 2012. The creation of 
the plant, which is three levels below ground, began 
in spring 2013, while the construction of the steel 
building began last fall.

Following the commissioning phase — which 
is expected to be late 2014 — there will be three 
performance trials of 10 days each. The trials 
are based on capacity and quality, from multiple 
sample points and must be achieved to reach the 
substantial completion — and ultimately receive 

payment for the project.
“We felt like we had enhanced our protection 

with the project… a lot of unknowns, given up the 
control of this, but they have to prove this system 
works,” May said.

Of Pomerleau’s $25-million bid, the city is hold-
ing back $500,000 for these trials. “If they want all 
of that $500,000, they have to be in the plant, run it, 
and prove it can work under all the varying water 
conditions,” he said.

There is also another $500,000 for an opera-
tional guarantee.

“We didn’t want them low-balling their esti-
mated operating cost and having no repercussions 
if they are wrong,” May said.

There is no payment if the operational cost is 
more than 20 per cent of the original estimate.

BY CORY HURLEY
WESTERN STAR

BY DARRELL COLE
CUMBERLANDNEWSNOW

Amherst water fix 
has ‘hefty’ price tag
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[Amherst, NS]– Fixing water pressure 
issues in several parts of Amherst (Nova 
Scotia) is going to come with a hefty price 
tag.

A study by CBCL has indicated the water 
pressure issues can be fixed for between 
$1.9 million and $6.6 million.

“All three options are quite costly and 
will have to be considered as part of the 
town’s long-term capital upgrade plans,” 
Coun. Robert Bird told council during its 
February session on Monday (Feb. 24).

CBCL was tasked with investigating low 
pressure at the top of Church and Willow 
streets. The consultant was also asked to 
investigate fire flows in the downtown 
area, following the August 2012 fire that 
destroyed the Windsor and Black Block 
buildings.

During that fire, firefighters found 
themselves battling issues with water pres-
sure, while many parts of town found they 
had little or no water pressure the day of 
the fire.

The options CBCL are recommending 
include constructing a booster station at 

$1.9 million, constructing a high pressure 
stand pipe near the existing reservoir at a 
cost of $2.3 million and building a new, 
higher reservoir at $6.6 million.

Bird said the existing reservoir is 35 
years old.

“Although it has been kept in good 
condition, it may be nearing the end of its 
expected life span and constructing a new 
one may be the best option,” Bird said.

Town staff are now conducting a thor-
ough inspection of the reservoir with the 
goal of identifying an expected replace-
ment year.

As for fire flows, CBCL found the town 
meets the minimum recommended fire 
flows within the downtown. The consul-
tant’s report suggested flows could be im-
proved by replacing aged water mains on 
Church and Willow Street as those streets 
come up for reconstruction.

Coun. George Baker said it’s nice to get 
some concrete information on what’s re-
quired since the public has been complain-
ing about water pressure for several years.

Mayor Robert Small said the informa-
tion should help the town prepare its case 
for infrastructure funding and access fund-
ing from the gas tax fun.

Also see story on Page 8
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■■ By John Brannen

HALIFAX – Scotia Tech’s Cathy Cameron re-
ceives volunteer award from ACWWA

Cathy Cameron has been attending the annual 
Atlantic Canada Waste Water Association confer-
ence the past two decades. She’s even helped to 
plan conferences for the association since 2013, 
arranging everything from golf tourneys to com-
panion events for those who travel with their 
spouses or partners.

When Cathy showed up for this year’s confer-
ence in St. John’s, N.L., from Oct. 4 to 7, she was 
looking to get to work. Instead, she got an award.

“I was told that several people nominated me,” 
Cathy said. “Before the awards breakfast, staff told 
me that I had to attend. To be honest, I was plan-
ning on sleeping in.”

She was wide-awake when she received the 
2015 ACWWA Volunteer Spirit Award.

“It feels special to be recognized,” Cathy said.
She got her start in the water meter business 

31 years ago after she married Tom Cameron. He 
started out selling water meters when, in 1997, he 
bought into an Aqua Data enterprise. In 2004, they 
bought out Scotia Tech and later bought out Aqua 
Data. Their business has always been in Burnside, 
first on Trider Crescent and now on Thornhill 
Drive.

She stayed home to raise the their two children, 

Christopher and Sarah, but decided to get back in 
the workforce once Sarah started school in 1998. 
To be the business’s controller however, Cathy had 
to go back to school. She chose the Bachelor of 
Business and Administration from Mount Saint 
Vincent.

“Being out of the workforce for a while, you start 
to wonder if you can still do it,” Cathy said about 
being back in the classroom. “It was different and 
the experience allowed me to evolve as a person.”

Cathy b egan her v olunte er w ork w ith 
ACWWA six-years-ago. She serves on the Edu-
cation committee and is the ongoing director-
at-large for the Atlantic Branch Equipment 
Association (ABEA). She has also served on the 
conference planning committee for Frederic-
ton’s conference in 2013, the Halifax’s confer-
ence in 2014 and is on the Moncton committee 
for 2016.

“Having worked with Cathy on last year’s con-

ference in Halifax, I personally saw first-hand her 
dedication and commitment to ACWWA,” Halifax 
Water Engineer John Eisnor told the crowed be-
fore he presented her the award.

Despite enduring some health issues in recent 
years, Cathy hasn’t let anything stand in the way of 
living life to the fullest.

“You don’t let it affect your life. You just keep 
going forward,” she said. “I’m just grateful that I 
can still enjoy the things I love. I see it as just an-
other blip on the radar.”

And that radar is quickly filling up with the next 
challenge, including the planning of next year’s 
ACWWA conference in Moncton.

“We normally book our hotels four years in ad-
vance,” Cathy noted. “You’re constantly in motion.”

Reflecting on her award, she is quick to note 
that it takes a team to make things happen at the 
ACWWA.

“No one is an island and you don’t do things in 
isolation,” Cathy said. “There’s a huge amount of 
people behind the scenes making things happen.”

The ACWWA holds an annual conference 
every fall, which includes daily technical sessions, 
a trade show, a companions’ program, evening 
entertainment, and a Top Ops competition. The 
conference provides an opportunity to learn about 
and discuss the water and wastewater industry is-
sues with peers in both a technical and social at-
mosphere.

Brain Steglitz, left, and 
Ed McCormick, right, 
present the 2015 Atlan-
tic Canada Waste Water 
Association (ACWWA) 
Volunteer Spirit Award to 
Cathy Cameron on Oct. 
6 in St. John’. Cameron 
has worked at Scotia 
Tech Fluid Services Ltd. 
on Thornhill Drive for 
the past 15 years and 
volunteered with the AC-
WWA the last six years.  
- Submitted photo

Longtime volunteer feted at ACWWA conference
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CHARLOTTETOWN – The first stage of Water 
Act public consultations wrapped up in early De-
cember in Charlottetown.

Meetings were held in nine communities across 
the province from Souris to Elmsdale, beginning in 
the first week of October.

The Environmental Advisory Council heard 
about 60 presentations in total and received about 
40 direct submissions via online and written to 
date.

Following the conclusion of the first stage of 
consultations, the council will prepare a report to 
be used by staff of the Department of Communi-
ties, Land and Environment in drafting the first 
edition of a Watser Act.

The report will summarize input received, as-
sess adequacy of information for incorporation 
in the Act and provide recommendations around 
legislation development.

“We were extremely impressed with the atten-
dance at all meetings and also with the quality of 
preasentations being made. Islanders have em-
braced this process and are providing valuable 
input that will inform and contribute to the draft-

ing of a Prince Edward Island Water Act,” said En-
vironment Minister Robert Mitchell.

Those who are still interested in providing input 
prior to the primary drafting of the legislation are 
encouraged to submit feedback on the Water Act 
website www.gov.pe.ca/wateract.

Submissions will be accepted until Jan. 15.
The drafted legislation will return to public con-

sultation for further input before being finalized.

--The Guardian

Screen shot of the Water Act white paper

First stage of P.E.I. Water Act consultations finished

■■ By Dylan Desroche

CAVENDISH, P.E.I. – The Cavendish sewer util-
ity is seeking to increase sewer rates.

The utility has filed an application with the 
Island Regulator y and Appeals Commission 
(IRAC) for a 23 per cent increase across the 
board, for both metered and unmetered resi-
dents.

The chairman of the resort municipality of 
Cavendish and the surrounding areas, Matthew 
Jelley, says the increase is based on a need for 
maintenance and repairs to aging infrastruc-
ture.

“Costs to operate the utility continue to rise. 
We have increased costs when it comes to in-
surance and in the placement of pollution in-
surance, which was a decision that the utility 
took. The general operating cost of the system 
continues to rise and the cost to upgrade aging 
infrastructure needed to be addressed.”

The utility is not permitted to run a surplus in 
order to pay for maintenance, said Jelley, and in-
stead has to rely on increases to afford necessary 
maintenance.

“Under the accounting methods accepted by 
IRAC, there is no ability to build in a reserve. So 
when you have increased maintenance costs, you 
have to put your rates up, you are not allowed to 
carry a surplus,” said Jelley.

Unmetered, single-dwelling residents currently 
pay $368 for their sewer rates.

The utility is looking to increase that payment 
to $456.

Metered customers now pay $227 and the in-
crease would bring them to $281.

Cavendish sewer utility seeks  
rate increase for maintenance

Matthew Jelley, chair of the Resort Municipality of Stanley Bridge, Hope River, Bayview, Cavendish, and North Rustico stands with the Cavendish Beach Music Festival 
grounds behind him in December. A meeting hosted by the municipality drew an angry crowd, frustrated at problems caused by events on the festival grounds in July. - 
Nigel Armstrong, TC Media

There will be a public hearing held on the in-
crease only if the IRAC finds it necessary.

The commission is accepting comments 
from residents until Dec. 11. Comments can be 

sent to info@irac.pe.ca.
--The Guardian
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LEWISPORTE, N.F. – One might think everyone 
in this province has access to clean, safe drinking 
water.

But that’s not the case.
From boil orders to high levels of arsenic, there 

are many with concerns about their H2O and they 
hope the next government addresses their chal-
lenges.

Annette Budden of Lewisporte is one of 
them.

She was among the residents of her town that 
recently discovered the water in their private wells 
contains arsenic.

Hers was three times the acceptable level.
“It’s especially bad for us because my father lives 

with us and he is on kidney dialysis,” she says. “He 
has an osmosis machine hooked up to the water 
because it (arsenic) could kill him.”

The family has a water cooler in the kitchen 
and buys bottled water for drinking and cook-
ing.

It’s a big inconvenience, Budden says.
Tracey Hiscock, who lives nearby, also has ar-

senic in her drinking water, but not at dangerous 
levels.

She’s not comfortable with those results.
“(Arsenic) present when you’ve got children is 

enough,” she says.
In Isle aux Morts, clean drinking water is simply 

not available.
“It’s impossible,” says Mayor Steve LeFrense.
LeFrense says the community is usually sub-

ject to a boil water advisory, although the winter 
months sometimes provide some relief.

On Oct. 5, the town was placed on a no-con-
sumption order after lead was found in the water. 
That order was still in place as of Nov. 18.

Infrastructure is a problem for Isle aux Morts. 
LeFrense said pipes are worn out, which has led to 
many of the problems.

He says the town has sought provincial funding 

on several occasions, but no money has come. Past 
governments have simply applied “band-aid solu-
tions,” he adds.

In nearby Burgeo, boil orders are also a com-
mon occurrence.

“Off and on for over a decade,” Mayor Barbara 
Barter says.

It hasn’t been for lack of municipal effort, 
she says, and despite all the money spent in her 
community on infrastructure, it’s still a chal-
lenge.

Like Isle aux Morts, the town has aging infra-
structure, some dating back to the 1960s.

Barter says it doesn’t matter who’s in power in 
St. John’s, the issue must be dealt with.

“Drinking water is a human right,” she said. “It’s 
not a luxury.”

In Dover, Mayor Tony Keats says they receive 
water from neighbouring Hare Bay on a cost-
shared basis.

Residents are frustrated with the process in 
place for boil orders, he says.

 “When a community is on a boil order,’ he says, 
“the time between the issuing of the order and the 
time it comes off, it could be for a long period of 
time.”

Keats, also vice-president of Municipalities 
Newfoundland and Labrador, says the organiza-
tion is pushing for government to make changes 
that see water testing and reporting carried out in 
a timelier manner.

The MNL vice-president says a handful of reso-
lutions dealing with water quality issues — in-
cluding source water protection and boil order 
strategies — were tabled at the organization’s re-
cent annual meeting.

“Managing the drinking water infrastructure is 
a big one,” he says.

Keats referenced a recent MNL study that 
found 43 per cent of the province’s drinking 
water infrastructure is either “too old or is fall-
ing apart.”

“Just to replace that is an estimated cost of $500 
million dollars, not including new infrastructure,” 
Keats notes.

-The Gulf News

Drinking water is an issue in Margaree. Last year, local service district chairman Matthew Sweet Jr. showed the 
difference between filtered water and what comes out of the taps in Margaree. - TC Media file photo
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■■ By Josh Pennell

PLACENTIA, N.F. – Placentia Mayor Wayne 
Power says a man who dumped sewage on a town 
hall desk out of frustration shouldn’t be at risk any-
more of his sewer lines backing up over his prop-
erty and into his home. 

Jim Murphy has been charged with mischief 
after he brought a bucket of sewage — which he 
said he gathered from his property — into the Pla-
centia town hall and dumped it over a desk in Oc-
tober. His reason was that he was sick of the smell 
wafting across his home.

Murphy lives on Bonds Path in southeast Pla-
centia. A pipe that empties into a brook alongside 
his home picks up excess sewage when a nearby 
lifting station backs up, but in 2014 that pipe froze 
when the lifting station backed up, and sewage 
flooded Murphy’s property and home. 

  Although he hasn’t been flooded since, he says 
he’s at risk of being flooded again if the pipe freezes 
this winter when the lift station backs up. He also 
says the nearby pipe is being dumped too close to his 
land and there’s sewage seeping into his property still.

But Power disagrees that since the reported 
2014 incident there has been any sewage on Mur-
phy’s property.

“We have no indication or evidence that there’s 
been any (sewage) going onto his property or into 
his house,” Power told The Telegram.

There’s even disagreement over what the pipe 
alongside Murphy’s house dumps into. Murphy says 
it’s a brook that once had fish. Power refers to it as a 
ditch. The pipe in question has been there for decades.

After the 2014 flooding, Murphy wrote a letter 
to the council.

“At that time we suggested he install a back-flow 

valve on his property to prevent the sewer from 
backing up into his house,” Power said.

Murphy has done that. The Telegram visited 
Murphy’s property last weekend.

“All I’ve got is a little flap protecting me,” he said.
There’s an obvious smell of sewage on Murphy’s 

land.

“We have numerous outfalls ... like any munici-
pality in our province and when you stand around 
them you are going to get the odour of sewer when 
they’re in operation,” Power said.

Engineers with the town recently looked at the 
outflow from the pipe and found it is lower than 
the foot of Murphy’s property, Power said.

“The engineers’ opinion is there’s no flood po-
tential or impact on the home there as a result of 
what’s happening.”

When asked if Murphy’s property could flood 
with waste again if the lift station backed up and 
the pipe was frozen, the mayor said, “It could, po-
tentially.”

But the town is looking at possible options, 
Power said.

“One of those would be to possibly extend the 
pipe to the northeast arm,” he said, meaning its out-
fall wouldn’t be next to Murphy’s home anymore.

There is another issue with the Sewage pipe di-
rectly across the street from Murphy that is unre-
lated to the main issue. A pipe that takes sewage 
from a lift station to another life station has been 
leaking and sending sewage over the road at times.

“We’re at the point now where we’re going to 
have to explore a more long-term solution to that, 
as well, which we have in the works right now,” 
Power said.

-The Pilot

Newfoundland sewage problem relieved, according to mayor

Jim Murphy stands next to an asbestos pipe that runs alongside his property in Placentia. The pipe freezes in 
winter and sewage backs up into his home. - TC Media

Newfoundland town doing its best to solve water issues: mayor
■■ By Diane Crocker

STEADY BROOK, N.F. – Mayor Peter Rowsell 
doesn’t relish the possibility of losing a business from 
Steady Brook, but when it comes to the town’s water 
issues he said the council is doing all that it can.

“You always have to be concerned about losing a 
business; it’s a tax revenue base,” he said in Decem-
ber in response to the Tim Hortons restaurant in the 
town possibly closing due to the impact the town’s 
ongoing water issues are having on it.

Steady Brook is on a surface water supply, heavy 
rainfalls put sediment in the system and most of the 
water running out of taps in the town is discoloured. 
It’s also subject to frequent boil orders. The most re-

cent one has been in place for more than 10 days with 
no sign yet of being lifted.

Rowsell agrees that the town should have solved 
the issue at least two years ago, but everything is de-
layed and right now the solution to the problem is 
cost prohibitive. 

A tender to drill wells on top of Marble Mountain 
as a source of water came in at $800,000, nearly dou-
ble the amount budgeted for it.

Rowsell said increasing taxes to raise the money 
is not an option because people wouldn’t be able to 
afford the rates. So, instead the town is looking to the 
province and hopes to secure additional funding in 
the next budget.

Coun. Claude Wilton, chair of the town’s public 
works committee, said the tender will be called again 
in the new year and he’s hoping it will generate more 

interest this time around as only one company bid on 
the project the last time.

He’s also sure the town can get it down a lot 
cheaper than the $800,000 bid.

When it comes to the repeated boil orders he also 
said it’s not the town’s fault.

The boil orders are implemented because of 
provincial regulations and the town needs to have 
three good samples come back before an order can 
be lifted. Wilton said the town is at the mercy of the 
schedule of provincial workers to get that done with 
no testing happening on weekends.

“We are trying to do the best we can. We’re all suffering.”

-- The Telegram

Steady Brook Mayor Peter Rowsell says the fix for 
town’s water problems is cost prohibitive.
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ST. JOHN’S – At the recent Atlantic Canada Water and Waste-
water Association Conference (ACWWA) in St. John’s, Jerry Vil-
lard from the Town of Stratford in P.E.I. received the ACWWA’s 
“Silent Hero” award. The award is presented each year by ACWWA 
to recognize outstanding contributions of water and waste-

water operators in each of the four Atlantic Canada provinces. 
Jerry is the current Vice Chair of the Maritime Provinces Water 
and Wastewater Association and has served on its Board of Direc-
tors for nearly a decade. Congratulations, Jerry, on being recog-
nized with this award.

‘Silent hero’  
recognized
for outstanding  
contributions

Jerry Villard, centre, received the Silent Hero award at the recent Atlantic Canada 
Water and Wastewater Association Conference in St. John’s. With Villard are Brian 
Stieglitz (left) and Ed McCormick. - Submitted Photo

CHARLOTTETOWN – Charlottetown is mak-
ing headway on efforts to reduce usage with meter 
and rain barrel programs and much more.

The next phase of Charlottetown’s water meter 
program will see meters installed between Riv-
erside Drive and Belvedere Avenue in the area 
around Westridge Crescent.

The city’s residential water meter program, 
launched in October, has seen about 350 meters 
installed to date.

That is in addition to the more than 2,200 that 
have been installed since 2010.

A map of the zones is available on the city’s web-
site at www.charlottetown.ca/WaterMeters.php.

The new meters will allow customers to track 
their water use as well as detect leaks in their home.

When it comes to conservation efforts, the Water 
and Sewer Utility is already preparing for the year ahead; 
reviewing the success of previous conservation pro-
grams and gearing up for increased efforts in water loss 
management, renewed incentives and the next phase of 
the residential water meter installation program.

Charlottetown Mayor Clifford Lee says depart-

ment efforts and commitment from the public is 
making a difference.

“The utility programs have been extremely suc-
cessful, but the last thing we want to become is 
complacent,’’ Lee said. “Water conservation must 
continue to be priority into 2016 and beyond.”

The city also distributed all of its rain barrels, gave 
away more than 250 low-flow showerheads, sold 70 
water conservation kits, provided more than 100 
clothes washer rebates, and was instrumental in phas-
ing out toilets that had a flush cycle using more than 
six litres through its low-flow toilet rebate program.

Coun. Eddie Rice, chairman of the utility com-
mittee, says the city is focusing on water loss 
management, which includes looking into updat-
ing source meters to newer technology to ensure 
greater accuracy in extraction reporting and the 
implementation of a leak survey program.

“ This program, once implemented, will 
lead to less costly repairs and fewer dam-
ages from large main breaks,’’  Rice said. 

-The Guardian More than 2,200 new meters have been installed in Charlottetown since 2010.

Charlottetown making progress with water conservation measures
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■■ By Derek Montague

CORNER BROOK, N.F. – For more than four 
decades, Corner Brook has been providing nearby 
Mount Moriah with a water supply, but that ser-
vice could end in one month.

During its public meeting in December, Corner 
Brook city council voted 4-2 in favour of cutting 
off Mount Moriah’s water supply by Jan. 8 if the 
two sides don’t have a written agreement by that 
time.

Council debated the motion for more than 
half an hour before the vote came down. After 
the meeting ended, Mayor Charles Pender said 
council doesn’t want to take such a drastic step 
with Mount Moriah, but feels there are few alter-
natives after lengthy negotiations have come up 
dry.

“We’ve been dealing with this issue for well over 
a year,” said Pender. “The agreement we’re offering 
them is similar to the one we gave Massey Drive.

“We can’t understand this, we can’t fathom it, we 
just don’t get it.”

The old 40-year water agreement between the 
two municipalities expired earlier this year. Since 
then, Mount Moriah has been paying Corner 
Brook for its water supply, but without a written 
agreement.

Pender and other councillors expressed con-
cerns over liability issues if the city continues 
to provide water without a legal agreement in 
place.

“We’re not all grinches; we understand people 
need their water … but we also understand that 
citizens of Corner Brook shouldn’t have to pay for 
someone else’s water, or endure any potential legal 
liability from something that might happen in an-
other town.”

When asked why the two sides haven’t been able 
to reach a deal, Pender said Mount Moriah doesn’t 
want limitations on the water supply, since it could 
prevent growth.

“Quite frankly, I think there’s 349 units down 
there,” said Pender. “I mean, they could double 
their size and it still wouldn’t be beyond the agree-
ment. We don’t expect that to happen in the next 
year or two, unless they have plans we’re not aware 
of.”

Mount Moriah and Massey Drive are both 
hooked up to Corner Brook’s new water treatment 
facility. Since the facility came online, the towns 
have been asked to pay $465 per household, the 
same rate as residents of Corner Brook.

Councillors Josh Carey and Tony Buckle were 
the two who didn’t support the motion. Carey 
was the most vocal critic of the proposal, calling 
it a “heavy-handed” action that could have serious 
results.

“If we turn the water off in Mount Moriah, what 
we’re actually doing is removing any ability for fire 
suppression; they could not fight a fire,” said Carey, 
who’s also worried such a situation could make 
Corner Brook liable for damages.

Carey is calling for “calmer heads to prevail,” and 
for both sides to sit down with a third-party nego-
tiator to reach a deal.

Corner Brook Coun. Josh Carey disagreed with a mo-
tion in December to potentially cut off Mount Moriah’s 
water supply by Jan. 8. - Derek Montague, TC Media

City to cut off Mount Moriah’s water 
by January if no agreement

Mount Moriah Mayor, Joe Park, could not be 
reached for comment before deadline. In Novem-
ber, however, Park told The Western Star there 
were two sticking points with Corner Brook’s pro-
posal.

He said there is an ongoing issue with the water 

the town receives when there are water breaks in 
the Curling area. Mount Moriah has to flush the 
water to get rid of sediment, and feels it shouldn’t 
have to pay extra if that results from the breaks.

- The Western Star

THE MARITIME PROVINCES
WATER & WASTE WATER ASSOCIATION

“Knowing Our Systems” “Knowledge is Power”
April 17 - 20, 2016     |     Delta Brunswick Hotel      |      Saint John

See you in Saint John, NB for the
2016 Conference and Training Seminar Knowing Our Systems

MPWWA Members:
• Start booking your time at work now 
   so you can attend this event!
• Watch MPWWR Newsletter and e-mail notices 
   for when you can book your hotel room and 
   register for conference!
• Check out the MPWWA website to register 
   online and see what is new for the 
   tradeshow, entertainment and speakers.

MPWWA Corporate members:
• Watch our website for online registration 
  of your booth space, “First Come gets Choice 
  of Location”!
• Be certain to check out our revised 
   Sponsorship Program, and how you can 
   get the most exposure!

Non-members:
Check into becoming a member of the MPWWA 
and see the benefi ts that come with it.

71
81

77
0



Page 10 Maritime Provinces Water & Wastewater Report           January 2016News

■■ By Kirk Starratt

KINGS COUNTY, N.S. - Warden Diana Brothers 
says a representative of Oxford Frozen Foods has 
thanked the municipality for taking an interest, 
but the option of hooking up to the Canning sew-
age treatment facility won’t save the Hillaton car-
rot plant.

Brothers said she only heard of the plant closure 
after Oxford made the announcement, so the mu-
nicipality couldn’t take a proactive approach to try 
to intervene. Environment Canada has ordered 
the company to stop discharging wastewater into 
the neighbouring river by the end of 2015.

Brothers said the company provided informa-
tion on flows and municipal engineering staff went 
to work, exploring the feasibility of having the plant 
use the nearby Canning sewage treatment facility 
as a possible solution. The assessment determined 
that municipal sewer service could be an option.

Brothers said Nov. 12 that the option had been 
presented to the company the previous week, 
along with a request for a face-to-face meeting to 
discuss it.

“Meanwhile, I spoke with Mr. (Milton) Wood on 
the phone,” Brothers said. “He said that they had 
explored all options and thanked me for taking an 
interest.”

Wood, director of manufacturing for Oxford 
Frozen Foods, didn’t respond to a request for com-
ment Nov. 12.

Brothers said she doesn’t know for certain but 

she believes the outcome might have been differ-
ent if the municipality had been made aware of 
the closure sooner. She plans to write letters to the 
provincial and federal governments requesting 
that the county is informed when matters impact-
ing the local economy, such as the loss of more 
than 100 jobs, come to light.

“When something like this happens in the com-
munity, if other levels of government know, they 
need to tell us that and keep us in the loop,” Broth-
ers said.

Citing the Ivany commission’s recent report on 
rebuilding the province’s economy, Brothers said 
the importance of communicating and working in 
partnership are highlighted, as well as making the 
best possible use of existing infrastructure.

- Kings County News

Municipal sewer option won’t save 
N.S. carrot plant from closing

Hillaton carrot plant in Kings County.  
- Adam Reid, TC Media

HANTS COUNTY, N.S. – Windsor, Falmouth 
and Three Mile Plains all have separate water utili-
ties, but a study is underway to see if it would be 
feasible, and more effective, to combine them.

Both the Town of Windsor and Municipality of 
West Hants commissioned a study to see what that 
option would entail.

The study was brief ly discussed at Windsor 
council’s committee of the whole in November.

Todd Richard, the director of public works, said 
that the study is very preliminary, but a joint utility 
could impact water rates.

“What was interesting was that (with a joint 
utility) Windsor’s rates would substantially drop, 
Three Mile Plains dropped and the Falmouth rates 
went up,” Richard said during the meeting. “That 
shows the bargain Falmouth is actually getting for 
their rates. The larger users see a substantial drop.”

The joining of the utilities would require a link 
across the Falmouth bridge, Richard said. He later 
added that estimates show the infrastructure cost 
would be approximately $1.6 million.

Richard said that the systems would work well 
together, as they have similar hydraulic systems.

“The systems would complement each other,” 
he said.

Coun. Laurie Murley asked about a joint utility 
governance structure, but was told that’s compli-
cated as the existing utilities fall under both the Mu-
nicipality of West Hants and the Town of Windsor.

“No comment as to the government structure,” 
Richard said.

Windsor’s Chief Administrative Officer (CAO) 
Louis Coutinho said town employees are still looking 
at what the study means for the region’s water utilities.

“Staff haven’t had a chance to go through the study 
in any kind of detail, but we plan to sit down with (town 
departments) and do our homework and come back 
to council (with a recommendation),” Coutinho said.

Coutinho also said the report showed that Wind-
sor and Three Mile Plains water rates would likely 
drop whereas Falmouth would see an increase.

The study was completed by G.A. Isenor Con-
sulting Limited.

In a follow up interview, Richard said he didn’t 
want to comment further on water rates because 
the study is just the first step.

He did say that from an operations perspec-
tive, there would be efficiencies in combining the 
utilities by having increased water resources and 
eliminating the duplication of services.

Although he couldn’t comment on the water rates, 
Richard said a joint utility appears to be feasible.

“It would provide both utilities with a second 
source of water, lessening the requirement for 
water storage and capacity,” Richard said.

In order for the three utilities to be merged 
into one, both West Hants and Windsor councils 
would need to make a policy change. Both coun-
cils would need to approve it.

Windsor’s water rates would drop in a joint utility scenario.

Joint water utility being explored 
by Windsor, West Hants
Water rates could be affected if regional system put in place

■■ By Greg Bennett

SHELBURNE, N.S. – Contractors working on 
an expensive paint job on one of the Town of Shel-
burne’s water towers this week, say work is just 
about complete.

The over-$400,000 project on the Lake Road 
tower started on Sept. 14. Some final touches re-
main, but the bulk of the work was completed last 
week.

The painting of the water tower, a required 
maintenance, was approved several years ago 
has been delayed for various reasons that have 
included staff changes and incomplete tendering 
documents.

Costs for the project will not be borne by tax-
payers and will be paid for through the water util-
ity’s reserve funds, funded by Town of Shelburne 
water users.

The 105-foot tower, holding 250 thousand impe-
rial gallons of water, was complicated to paint be-
cause of its size but there are also the many cross 
braces lining the structure.

The inside of the unit was sandblasted, then 
primed and painted with a special coating safe for 
water, giving the structure corrosion protection.

The tower would be at risk of becoming cor-
roded and needing replacement if the problem 
had not been addressed.

A new paint job is expected to last more than 
20 years.

The contractor who won the bid was Bryon 
MacDonald Ltd. based in Napan, N.B.

--The Shelburne Coastguard

Paint job on Shelburne’s water tower 
funded by utility reserve, not taxpayers

The painting of the Town’s Rodney Lake Road water 
tower was finishing up in late 2015. - Greg Bennett photo

ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES INC.
“SERVING MUNICIPALITIES AND INDUSTRY SINCE 1993”

WATER IS OUR SPECIALITY

2492 ROUTE 640 HANWELL, NB E3E 2C2 • PHONE: (506) 455-1085
FAX: (506) 455-1088 • WEBSITE: WWW.NATECHENV.COM • EMAIL: ADMIN@NATECHENV.COM

• CCME Municipal Strategy Assessment
• Water Quality Testing and Modeling
• Effl uent Treatment Studies
• Lagoon Depth & Sludge Surveys
• Design of Treatment Plants & Outfalls

• Tracer Studies
• Mixing Zone Studies
• Assimilative Capacity Asessments
• Design of Commercial Septic Systems 
   and Eningeered Wetlands

7182404



MPWWA Seminar Sponsorship Program

36th Annual MPWWA Training Seminar 
Saint John, NB 

 April 17-20, 2016
The Maritime Provinces Water & Wastewater Association (MPWWA) is committed to the improved operation of water 
and wastewater treatment plants through the better understanding of the design, construction and management of 
these facilities and their associated distribution and collection systems.

Through the provision of regular “hands on” workshops and seminars, the MPWWA has enabled operators to 
upgrade their knowledge and has provided operators, especially those in smaller Maritime centers, the opportunity 
to receive important training.

The MPWWA continues to grow due to the strength of its dedicated members.  It is your support and contributions 
that assist us in achieving our goals in this growing industry. To that end the MPWWA is offering differing Sponsorship 
opportunities for your business or company to take advantage of. 

Sponsorship Level (Check one) Contribution Level (Verify amount of Contribution)

Includes: 
- Ad on website and in Blue Booklet
- Slide at Meet and Greet
- Acknowledgement from podium
- Signage during Health Break
- 5 seconds on electronic media display

One Star ($750) Po

Includes One Star Level plus:
- Signage at Registration  
- 10 seconds on electronic media display

Two Star ($1000) o PP

Includes One Star Level plus:
- Signage at Registration and Breakfast
- Corporate leaflet in delegate’s bag (to be supplied by sponsor)
- Free registration for 1 delegate
 - 15 seconds on electronic media display
- Company logo on hotel key envelopes

Three Star ($1500)o
(Limited to 4)
PPP

(Limited to 4)Includes One Star Level plus:
- Signage at Registration, Breakfast and Banquet
- Corporate leaflet in delegate’s bag (to be supplied by sponsor)
- Free registration for 2 delegates
- 20 seconds on electronic media display
- Company logo on hotel keys

Four Star ($2000)o PPPP

- recognized at “Meet and Greet” with slide

$100-$250 contributiono

$____________________

- recognized at “Meet and Greet” with slide and from floor 
at “Opening Session”

$275-$400 contributiono

$____________________

- recognized at “Meet and Greet” with slide, from floor at 
“Opening Session” and from floor at “Annual General 
Meeting”

$425-$550 contributiono

$____________________

- recognized as sponsor of “Stay til the End cash draw” 
(only one available)

$600 contributiono

Name:______________________________________________________
Organization: ________________________________________________
Mailing Address: ____________________________________________
City, Province: _____________________ Postal Code:  ______________
Phone: ___________ Fax: ______________ Email:  ________________
Payment Options:  o□ Cheque o Visa   o MasterCard
Name on Card_______________________________________________
Card   Number: ______________________________ Expiry:  __________
Signature:  ___________________________________________________

Cheques should be made payable to:
MPWWA

C/O Clara Shea, Executive Secretary
PO Box 28142 Dartmouth, NS B2W 6E2

Phone 902-434-8874 
Fax 902-434-8859

7175074
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Rob Hamilton
Chairperson of the MPWWA

NOTE FROM 
THE CHAIR

Continued from page 1

At the 2015 conference in Charlottetown 
we were ver y proud, on the behalf of the 
MPWWA membership, to present The Joy-
riders Therapeutic Riding Association with 
a cheque for more than $5,800. This brought 
the total amount that the MPWWA member-
ship has turned over to the worthy charities 
to nearly $25,000. We are hoping that the 
proceeds from the 2016 auction will bring us 
over the $30,000 mark. In the coming weeks 
you will receive a registration package outlin-
ing the offerings of the training conference. Be 
sure to register early as spots are guaranteed 
to fill up quickly.

As per our mission statement, the MPWWA 
strives to provide training to its membership 
and I am very pleased to say that we were able to 
run the majority of our training workshops dur-
ing our fall session. That said, we can’t sit back 
and admire our accomplishments in this regard. 
Tim Henman, our training coordinator is in the 

process of setting up our spring line up of work-
shops and is looking for input from the mem-
bership for topics that are wanted and needed. 
If there are specific workshops you would like to 
see featured, please contact Tim, myself or any 
one of the Zone reps.

Before I close out, I want to remind you to pe-
riodically check our website at www.mpwwa.ca. 
There you will find contact numbers for Board 
members, information on training and education 
and other helpful information. New to the page 
is a “Buy & Sell” link where you can post items 
water and wastewater related for sale and find 
items that other people may be offering up. Just 
follow the link to learn how you can post these 
items.

Here’s hoping to see everyone in Saint John at 
the 2016 Maritime Provinces Water and Waste-
water Association Training Seminar. Register 
early; spots will fill up quickly.

Rob Hamilton
Chairperson, MPWWA

Mega water project... Continued from page 1

Port City Water Partners has committed to a firm 
fixed price date and specific commitments for the 
delivery of the project. The City of Saint John retains 
ownership and control of the assets and sets the water 
rates.  The City has set strict technical water quality 
and safety standards to which Port City Water Part-
ners will need to comply.

“This was Common Council’s number one pri-
ority,” stated Mayor Mel Norton in a release. “The 
project will provide Saint John Water customers 
with drinking water that will meet federal and pro-
vincial water standards for many years to come.” 

Construction is slated to begin in March 2016, 
once the procurement process is finalized.

“The SCDWP is approaching the final stage of 
procurement,” said Price. “A preferred proponent has 
been announced, however, financial close will not be 

until the first week of February. When this has been 
achieved, the project agreement will be released.”

The new water treatment plant on the city’s east 
side and other project components are slated for 
completion no later than November 2018. By the 
end of 2017, the city’s west side is expected to have 
groundwater from newly drilled wells.

In November 2013, the province of New Brunswick 
and PPP Canada announced a combined investment 
of up to $114.6 million toward the City of Saint John 
Safe Clean Drinking Water Project.  The PPP Canada 
Fund is contributing up to $57.3 million while the 
province is providing up to $57.3 million through the 
Regional Development Corporation.

According to media reports, Port City Water Partners 
is composed of Brookfield Financial Corp., Acciona 
Agua, North America Construction Ltd., AMEC Envi-
ronment and Infrastructure, Dessau Inc., Simo Manage-
ment Inc., FCC Construction, and Gulf Operators.

Water is flushed 
from one of three 
production wells 
that will supply the 
Saint John’s West 
side with drink-
ing water when 
the city’s new 
water treatment 
plant is completed.  
- Submitted photo

Performance • Innovation • Choice

5300 Business Dr., Huntington Beach, CA 92649 USA • 714-893-8529
sales@blue-white.com • www.proseries-m.com • www.blue-white.com 

 

Flex-A-Prene® is a multichannel 
pump tube assembly designed 
by Blue-White® exclusively for 
Proseries-M® and Flex-Pro® 
Peristaltic Metering Pumps. 
Flex-A-Prene® is engineered for 
optimum performance, including 
up to four times longer service 
life than other pump tube 
assemblies. 

Peristaltic Performance at an Excellent Price PointPeristaltic Performance at an Excellent Price Point

Flex-A-Prene® is a multichannel Flex-A-Prene® is a multichannel Flex-A-Prene® is a multichannel 
pump tube assembly designed 
by Blue-White® exclusively for 
Proseries-M® and Flex-Pro® 
Peristaltic Metering Pumps. 
Flex-A-Prene® is engineered for 
optimum performance, including 
up to four times longer service 
life than other pump tube 
assemblies. 

NEMA 4X
WASH DOWN

IP66

Standard 61

ProSeries-M® Peristaltic Metering Injector Pumps are currently offered in three models, 
providing a wide range of feed rates from as low as .0002 GPH/2.10LPH up to 158.5 GPH/600 

LPH, with the features and capabilities to meet small, mid-size and large plant demands. 
• Equipped with Blue-White’s Exclusive, 

Patented, Tube Failure Detection System.
• Unparalleled Five Year Warranty.

7180601 7180692


